BROOKS & BROOKS

GOLDENDALE, WASH.

March 22nd 1926.

Wm M.McGowan, Toppenish, Dear Sir:-

Owing to the fact that our attendance is growing each year at our annual road picnic, some of our members have suggested I write to you and suggest it would be better for us to have each family bring their lunch and a sufficient amount to invite one or two additional, as there are often some single men who may not have a lunch with them and let families lunch in groups together.

We would suggest that the Commercial club only prepare to

make coffee and furnish sugar for it.

In this way the trouble of trying to obtain dishes, cups, spoons and so many things for the lunch for a large crowd is overcome.

I believe it is or was your year to prepar the lunch so we do not feel any hesitancy in suggesting this plan this year and if acceptable to you now, the same plan will be followed next year. To morrow we will go over our part of the line with several volunteer workers, using a light grader also. We have been over it to day to plan out our work. You said you were going to bring the girls along and it might be well to bring your wives also.

Let us know if this plan is acceptable. June truly